
                 Lawrence Township Trustees                                          Regular 
 
 
 
            Thursday August 31, 2017 
 
 
The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 
Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman 
Ackerman. All Trustees were present except Ritterbeck. The minutes of the last meeting 
were approved. The following bills were presented for approval.  
 
The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written. Motion by Haueter 
and seconded by Ackerman to approve Resolution 18-17 accepting the rates and amounts 
as determined by the budget commission and authorizing the necessary tax levies and 
certifying them to the county auditor. Roll call, Ritterbeck absent, Haueter yes, and 
Ackerman yes. Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Haueter to approve Resolution 19-
17 requesting the county auditor refrain from collecting on the three old continuing fire 
levies until such time as the Trustees inform the auditor to start collection on them. Roll 
call Haueter yes, Ritterbeck absent and Ackerman yes.  Motion by Haueter and seconded 
by Ackerman to correct the Minutes from May 12, 2016 where Resolution 15-16 referring 
to Zoning Resolution 16-01 should have been 16-02. Roll call Haueter yes, Ritterbeck 
absent and Ackerman yes. Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Haueter to approve the 
hiring of Paul Lackey, as seasonal help, at $9.50 per hour. Roll call Haueter yes, Ritterbeck 
absent and Ackerman yes. Motion by Haueter and seconded by Ackerman to pay $3,500 
for more riprap for the detention pond. Roll call Haueter yes, Ritterbeck absent and 
Ackerman yes. Marcine Mauger asked if their put their mother’s farm on Zutavern Church 
Road into a trust would they still qualify for the CAUV taxes on the farm. Trustees 
believed so, but told her to discuss with the county auditor. Mauger also inquired about 
putting a granny suite on her mother’s property. Zoning Inspector Weekley told them to 
come into his office in the morning and he will discuss the particulars. Weekly also 
informed them that as far as water and septic the health department would have to decide 
that. Tedd Finlayson inquired about the Fire Prevention Officer and trustees said would 
look into. Trustees agreed to let the health department use the township as a drop off point 
for tires as long as no cost to the township.  The Board then discussed Township affairs in 
general and a motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.   
 
ATTEST:                                                      APPROVED: 
______________________, Fiscal Officer  ___________________, Chairman 
John P. McClellan.                                       Don Ackerman  
______________________, Trustee            ___________________, Trustee                
Mike Haueter                                                Matthew S. Ritterbeck    


